RANSOM COUNTY COMMISSIONER’S

PROCEEDINGS

FEBRUARY 20, 2001

9:00 A.M.

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order.  Members present were Kevin Bishop, Patty Carlblom, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Steve Dick.  

The minutes dated February 6, 2001 were reviewed.  Patty Carlblom moved, seconded by Jon Wiltse to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.

Ross of Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson was present to ask which Bridge project the Board would like to go ahead with.  He indicated that the Martinson Bridge had between 80 and 100 support letters from area people when this Bridge was first closed.  Patty thought we should check with the State Forest Service to see what their thoughts were.  Ron will do this.

The Hock Bridge is the other possible project.  Ross indicated that this Bridge has a 90

degree turn to get on and off, and perhaps straightening out the alignment was a possibility.

The Hock Bridge is on the Historical Society’s list.   Ron mentioned that we could skip a year to get the funds built up for whichever project was decided upon.  

Truck speed limits were discussed on the County roads.  Ransom County currently has a truck speed limit of 35 mph.  Neighboring Counties all have different speed limits.  Conrad Steinhaus told the Commission that he would enforce whatever they decide.  The Commissioners felt that they should check with other Counties at up-coming meetings to see how they handle this matter in their particular County.  

Jerry Lamb handed out tabulations of the gravel bids.  After some discussion, Kevin Bishop motioned to accept the bids of  Dick’s Construction, Bernard Mahrer Construction, Inc. and Gutzmer Construction.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  

A roll call vote was taken.

     Jon Wiltse – yes

     Patty Carlblom – yes

     Kevin Bishop – yes

     Ron Torbenson – yes

Jerry Lamb indicated that keeping the signs up at the Martinson Bridge spot is getting to be a problem.  He would like to put up dirt piles on each end to keep traffic out of this area.

Erv Sahr of Ottertail Power Co in Jamestown met with the Board on the proposed new heating system.  After discussion, Patty Carlblom made a motion to advertise for bids for a new heating and off-peak system.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion.

A roll call vote was taken.

     Kevin Bishop – yes

     Jon Wiltse – yes

     Patty Carlblom – yes

     Ron Torbenson – yes

Good Shepherd WELCA and Richland Co. 4-H/SE 4-H Horse Camp had applied for raffle permits.  Jon Wiltse moved to approve both permits and Kevin Bishop seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

Patty Carlblom moved to approve an abatement application for Larry and Julie Muscha of Enderlin.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence concerning a landfill in Lisbon was reviewed.

Jon Wiltse asked that someone contact Tracey at Lake Agassiz to see what is holding up our renovation project.

Connie Gilbert reported to the Board that a representative from Nationwide Retirement Systems would be meeting with County employees on March 2nd.

The bills and payroll were reviewed for payment.  Jon Wiltse moved to approve both bills and payroll and Kevin Bishop seconded.  Voting aye:  Jon Wiltse, Patty Carlblom, Kevin Bishop and Ron Torbenson.  Motion carried.

A Personnel Committee was again discussed.  Conrad Steinhaus indicated that perhaps we should have a Department Head meeting to discuss this Committee and to see what it 

would be responsible for.  A meeting was set for February 27th at 4:00 at the old Dairy Queen building.  Department Heads were encouraged to bring ideas and suggestions for this Committee.

Ron Torbenson recessed the meeting until a later date.
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